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 I hope this finds you enjoying a safe and healthy 
summer. As I write this we are experiencing the first heat 
wave in two years. So we go from a brutal winter to a 
tough summer. Enough already.  
  
 As you may know, elections for the 2015-2016 
term were held in the spring. I had decided during the 
spring that this past term would be my last as president. I 
have been president for the past two and half years and 
had been president five years prior to that. I had come to 
the conclusion that it was time for me to move on and let 
the younger members lead the Association. This is espe-
cially so since my husband and I are beginning to transi-
tion to retirement. After the nominations were closed it 
was discovered that all the nominees for president had 
declined the position. This was an unprecedented situa-
tion, not covered by the Bylaws. An emergency meeting 
of the Board was held and as a result of that meeting I 
am happy to say that Jennifer Smith, ACP, agreed to 
accept the office of President. I think Jennifer will make 
an excellent president. She is extremely committed to 
the profession and will bring a new and fresh perspective 
to the office. However, I am not going very far. I ac-
cepted the office of Vice President and intend to provide 
Jennifer with any and all support she needs to fulfill her 
duties and responsibilities as president.  
 
 I also must acknowledge that Kandi Moncelsi, 
ACP, declined nomination as NALA Liaison and has 
stepped down from the Board. I do not think it would be   
too much of a stretch to say that the paralegal profession  
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would not be where it is without her support, guidance 
and commitment to the profession. Kandi has been 
there from the beginning and she is owed a great deal 
of debt for promoting and helping to grow the profession 
to the status it enjoys today. However, as Kandi would 
be the first one to say, there is still a lot work left to do.  
 
 This year’s nominations also saw other changes 
in the Board. Christine Principe, CP, our former Corre-
sponding Secretary, accepted the office of NALA Liai-
son, assuming Kandi’s responsibilities in the position. 
Jennifer Ciaburri accepted the office of Corresponding 
Secretary, assuming Christine’s duties in that position. 
And finally, I’d like to welcome Nyree Benitez to the 
Board as a Trustee-at-Large. I’m very pleased that 
Nyree agreed to accept her nomination and look for-
ward to her participation in the Board.  
 
 A few years ago while at the NALA National 
Convention I attended a lecture in which the speaker 
spoke about various issues facing executive boards. 
One point he made was that it was good for board 
members to change office or position after a certain 
amount of time to bring about change and a new per-
spective. That is what has happened this year and I am 
excited to see the results.  
 
 I would like to close by thanking the Board for 
their support over the years. Although we do not always 
agree on every issue, we have been able to work well 
to serve the membership. I want to also thank the mem-
bership for their support of the association and the 
Board. It has been a privilege to serve you and I hope I 
served you well.  
 
 Enjoy the rest your summer and we’ll see you in 
September.  
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by Christine Principe, CP  

 ●Christine Principe, CP is PANJ’s NALA Liaison for the 2015-2016 term. Christine has been a 
paralegal since 1986 and earned her CP designation from NALA in 2007. She is currently with 
Sills, Cummis & Gross in its litigation department. Christine previously served as a Trustee at 
Large for PANJ and also served as its Corresponding Secretary.  
 
●It’s an exciting time for NALA, celebrating its 40th Anniversary. NALA now represents over 

18,000 paralegals -- individual members or members of NALA affiliated associations. PANJ is proud to be an af-
filiate.  
 
●NALA held its annual convention on July 22 to 24, 2015 in Tulsa. Attendees were able to choose from eight insti-
tutes Alternative Dispute Resolution, Corporate Law, Environmental Law, Essential Skills, Immigration Law, Liti-
gation with Emphasis on Government Liability, Medical Malpractice, and Legal Technology. In addition attendees 
had the opportunity to learn from fellow paralegals during the Member Exchange and from affiliated association 
members through the Affiliates Exchange. NALA’s annual convention next year is scheduled for July 13 to 15, 
2016 in Las Vegas.  
 
●As usual, NALA offers a host of opportunities for continuing education. Upcoming NALA Campus LIVE! Courses 
start August 24, 2015. Also, NALA offers several free webinars: Part 1 "Transition from School to Work", Part 2 
"Soft Skills" and Part 3 “Combating Everyday Conflicts Strategic Soft Skills for Conflict Resolution.” Check out 
their website for a complete listing of NALA Campus LIVE! Courses and information on the webinars--            
http://www.nala.org.  
 
●CONGRATULATIONS to PANJ member Angelese Bermudez Nieves, CP and PANJ President Jennifer L. 
Smith, ACP for having passed NALA’s certified paralegal exam and advanced certified paralegal exam respec-
tively. We wish them much success. Job well done!  
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2015 - 2016 TERM 

BOARD & COMMITTEE DIRECTORY 

 PRESIDENT 
Jennifer Smith, ACP 
973-586-4953 
 jsmith@einhornharris.com  
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
JoAnne Haffeman 
732-356-8993 
johaff@gmail.com 
 
CORRESONDING  
SECRETARY 
Jennifer Ciaburri  
 973-889-4143  
 jaciaburri@pbnlaw.com  
 
RECORDING SECRETARY 
Grace Kelly, CP 
973-467-5556  
gkelly@familylawattorneysnj.com  
 
TREASURER 
Mathew Laskowski 
937-889-4256 
mdlaskowsi@pbnlaw.com  
 
NALA LIAISON 
Christine Principe, CP  
 973-643-5481  
 cprincipe@sillscummis.com  
 
TRUSTEES AT LARGE 
Vincent Ascolese 
908-397-1699 
vascolese@wilentz.com  
 
Nyree D. Benitez  
732-247-3600  
nyreedbenitez@hotmail.com  
 
Sarah Robinson 
973-432-4344 
paralegalsr@gmail.com 
 
Carol Snyder 
908-230-4489 
caroljsnyder96@gmail.com 

JOB BANK CHAIR 
Carol Snyder 
908-230-4489 
caroljsnyder96@gmail.com  
 
NEWSLETTER  
JoAnne Haffeman 
732-356-8993 
johaff@gmail.com 
 
PARALEGAL CONVENTION 
COMMITTEE 
Kandi Moncelsi, ACP 
Convention Coordinator 
973-476-2526 
kmoncelsi@gmail.com 
 
Jennifer Smith, ACP 
Treasurer 
973-586-4953 
jsmith@einhornharris.com 
 
Christine Principe, CP  
Speaker Coordinator 
201-488-1300 
cprincipe@sbflawfirm.com  
 
Sarah Robinson 
Exhibitor Coordinator 
973-432-4344 
paralegalsr@gmail.com 
 
 
PUBLIC RELATIONS CHAIR 
Laurie Gardonyi 
lgardonyi9807@gmail.com 

NEW JERSEY STATE BAR 
ASSOCIATION 
PARALEGAL COMMITTEE 
 
Jennifer Smith, ACP, Co-Chair 
973-586-4953 
jsmith@einhornharris.com 
 
Mary C. Williams, Co-Chair 
732-259-4468  
superparallc@gmail.com  
 
Vincent Ascolese 
 
Nyree D. Benitez 
 
Helen Carras 
 
Sandra C. Csaposs, CP 
 
Cheryl Dentley  
 
Danielle Eddi, ACP 
 
JoAnne Haffeman 
 
Susan Ibarra 
 
Mathew Laskowski 
 
Melissa A. Leak 
 
Evelyn Loewenstein 
 
Kandi Moncelsi, ACP 
 
Sarah Robinson 
 
Dorothy Secol, CLA 
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